

April 26, 2018

Dr. Jeremy Dotson

VIA EMAIL -

Re: FOIA Request Dated April 23, 2018 and received April 23, 2018

Subject: Request of surveillance video recording(s) and sound bit from the Boulder Hill Elementary School Gym on 4/19/18 and 4/20/18 from 3:00 pm-5:45 pm

Dear Dr. Dotson:

This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit School District 308's response to your April 23, 2018 request under the Freedom of Information Act ("Act") (5 ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. The District maintains no sound bits from the requested surveillance video recordings. The surveillance video recordings capture personally identifiable information about minors who are students in the District and who are participants and registrants in programs of the Oswego Park District. As such, the recordings are exempt from disclosure pursuant to the following sections of the Act:

Section 7(1)(c) – Personal information contained within public records, the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy, unless the disclosure is consented to in writing by the individual subjects of the information.

Section 7(1)(ee) – The names, addresses, or other personal information of persons who are minors and are also participants and registrants in programs of park districts, forest preserve districts, conservation districts, recreation agencies, and special recreation associations.

Section 7(1)(ff) - The names, addresses, or other personal information of persons who are minors and are also participants and registrants in programs of park districts, forest preserve districts, conservation districts, recreation agencies, and special recreation associations where such programs are targeted primarily to minors.

Should you believe that this decision was in error, you may appeal this decision to the Public Access Counselor of the Attorney General at 500 S. 2<sup>nd</sup> Street, Springfield, Illinois 62701. Your appeal must be submitted within 60 calendar days after receipt of this denial letter. The request may also be submitted electronically at <a href="mailto:publicaccess@atg.state.il.us">publicaccess@atg.state.il.us</a>. In submitting your notice of appeal, you must state the reasons for your appeal, and include a copy of your original request and this denial letter. Alternatively, you have the right to seek judicial review of this decision pursuant to 5 ILCS 140/11.

To promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive document will be posted online on the district's website. To access it, go to <a href="www.sd308.org">www.sd308.org</a> and select Our District > Freedom of Information Act Request > FOIA Request Responses, then select FOIA ID #18-33.

Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you.

Carrie Szambelan

Freedom of Information Officer

Carrie Szambelan